
UPDATE: DEFRA – AUGUST 24, 2020 – 2nd update in two weeks… 
 
From: SM-Defra-SPSIT_PMO [mailto:ImpExPMO@defra.gov.uk]  
Sent: 24 August 2020 19:21 
To: SM-Defra-SPSIT_PMO <ImpExPMO@defra.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: CALL TO ACTION - 2 weeks to go until switch to IPAFFS for GB import notifications - 
POAO/CHED-P 

Dear Importer/those responsible for the load,  

We wrote to you on 19 August to tell you about forthcoming changes to the way in which you currently make GB 
import notifications from non-EU/third countries that were previously made in Traces Classic on a CVED-P (now 
CHED-P) . 

There are now 2 weeks to go before you need to notify the above imports on IPAFFS.  

IPAFFS Go-Live RFL Update Sessions 

We’ll provide you with an overview of the plans for go-live of IPAFFS for POAO, give you updates to the system 
since you last saw it and support you some key information you need to know before we go-live. 

Choose a data and time 

Please view the following before attending your session: 

CHED-P Notification (Part 1) 

We have attached a quick reference guide for the above process video to support you, please see attached. 

(see the link to this reference guide on the ISIA website) 

Reminder:  

From Monday 7 September, our intention is that notifications for POAO from non-EU countries currently made on 
Traces Classic using a CVED-P will be made on IPAFFS.  

Live Animals and High-Risk Food and Feed not of animal origin will be available on IPAFFS soon and we will be in 
touch about these. 

Note: Imports into Northern Ireland will move to Traces NT on 15th September with the intention to move to 
IPAFFS after the transition period. 

Before the end of the transition period, all import notifications must be made on IPAFFS. 

What you need to do now: 

• If you haven’t already, register now on IPAFFS 
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• If you are already registered for IPAFFS, please check that you have your Government Gateway ID and 
password handy. If you have forgotten these, or your memorable word, contact the APHA Service Desk on 
03300 416 999 or email APHAServiceDesk@apha.gov.uk 

• Please watch the video – this will support you with the change 

• Take advantage of the update sessions we are offering  

What you need to do from 7 September 

• Use IPAFFS for CHED-P imports to GB from 7 September 2020 

• We will make the technical switch from Traces Classic to IPAFFS for GB imports at 6am on Monday 7 Sept 
2020. You may experience some delays on consignments being released from 6am for approximately 
30mins, as we make the switch from Traces Classic to IPAFFS. However, consignments that arrive after 
6am should be notified on IPAFFS. 

• Any consignments arriving after 6am but notified on Traces Classic or those that have not been cleared by 
6am will require manual clearance via the National Clearance Hub   

• Failure to enter this information onto IPAFFS may result in a delay to consignments. 

 

We are here to help - please reply to this email with any queries or concerns about these changes. We will respond 
as soon as we can. 

Thank you for your co-operation and support. 

SPS IT Programme - Business Readiness Team – Imports and Exports 

DEFRA 
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